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SUBJECT:   CLOSURE OF LITTLE LIONS WALDORF CHILD AND FAMILY CENTRE  
                      CLARKE STREET LOCATION 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION   

For information only. 

REPORT SUMMARY  

To provide The District of Thunder Bay Social Services Administration Board (TBDSSAB 
or the Board) with information pertaining to the closure of Little Lions Waldorf Child and 
Family Centre Clarke Street location.  

BACKGROUND 

On July 25, 2018, the Chief Executive Officer of Little Lions Waldorf Child and Family 
Centre (Little Lions), informed TBDSSAB (Attachment 1) of its Board’s decision to close 
the Clarke Street location, as of December 31, 2018, based on staffing shortages. 
 
This location is licensed for 47 children, ranging in age from infant to before-and-after 
school-aged children.  Current Clarke Street staff will be reassigned to other sites within 
the organization.  The Clarke Street location will become a training centre for Little Lions. 

COMMENTS 

To support a smooth transition and mitigate disruption to children and families, the 
following strategies were identified and/or completed relative to the impending closure: 

 As of August 2, 2018, all impacted families, enrolled at the Clarke Street location, have 
been notified of the site’s planned closure, via hand-delivered letter, and personal 
discussions with the Centre’s Supervisor.  Families were provided assurance that Little 
Lions and TBDSSAB are working together to best support the families during the 
transition; 
 

 On August 7, 2018, TBDSSAB issued a letter to all licensed Child Care Providers, 
notifying them of this closure.  TBDSSAB will work to relocate children who are unable 
to obtain a space within existing Little Lions sites.  To date the following are the 
tentative relocations: 
 

 2 children are tentatively relocating to Woodcrest School location. 

 1 child is tentatively relocating to Little Lions Valley Central location. 
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Some of the families have expressed interest in other child care centres.  TBDSSAB 
will be directly contacting those child care centres identified; 
 

 On August 13, 2018, families on the waitlist for Little Lions Clarke Street location were 
notified of the December 31, 2018 planned closure.  There were 319 children on the 
waitlist for the Clarke Street location, with preferred start dates from 2018 to 2020; 

 

 Little Lions and the Thunder Bay Catholic District School Board are exploring the 
possibility of using St. Paul’s School as a temporary site for children that cannot be 
placed, until spaces become available at existing sites; 

 
TBDSSAB Administration will be working closely with Little Lions to ensure that all enrolled 
children are placed.  

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

Since the closure is effective December 31, 2018, there will be no financial impact in the 
2018 year.  The closure will be considered in the 2019 TBDSSAB Operating Budget which 
will be presented to the Board for review and approval. 

CONCLUSION 

It is concluded that Little Lions Waldorf Child and Family Centre has decided to close its 
Clarke Street location and TBDSSAB will support children and families through the transition.  

REFERENCE MATERIALS ATTACHED 

Attachment 1: Letter dated July 25, 2018, from Lindsay Gaw-Martin, CEO,  
 Little Lions Waldorf Child and Family Centre  
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